Australian
Clinical
Trials
Alliance

*MEDIA RELEASE**

A precious investment: $20B future fund for medical research welcomed by the
Australian Clinical Trials Alliance

14 May, 2014

The Australian Clinical Trials Alliance (ACTA) applauds the Federal Government initiative to
establish a $20B Medical Research Future Fund announced in the Budget handed down yesterday.

ACTA’s Chair, Professor John Zalcberg OAM said today “This is a massive opportunity to improve
research and development for the health system to the advantage of both patients and
Governments who fund health care.”

The announcement represents the most significant boost to medical research in recent history and
will effectively double Australia’s investment in medical research over the next decade.

ACTA looks forward to working with Government to develop a robust process to identify the
research opportunities that will be most likely to lead to real and measurable improvements in the
health of Australians.

“This endowment will be financed by Australians who pay for clinical services. We must ensure that
these additional resources are used to conduct research that directly improves the quality of
clinical services provided to patients,” said Professor Steve Webb, a founding member and Director
of ACTA.

ACTA has also welcomed the Government’s continued commitment to streamlining the conduct of
clinical trials through the allocation of $9.9 M to the National Health and Medical Research Council
to drive greater efficiencies in approval processes for trials.

“There are still major improvements to be made in the way clinical trials are coordinated and
supported within the health system. It is tremendously encouraging to see that this remains a
priority for the Government” Professor Zalcberg said.

About the Australian Clinical Trials Alliance
ACTA was established in 2013 to support the some 50 clinical trials networks, trial coordinating

centers and clinical registries that conduct important public-good research within hospitals and
primary care settings across Australia.



These networks are collaborative groups that involve up to several hundred senior doctors, nurses,
allied health professionals and researchers. They are uniquely capable of identifying where there is
poor evidence to guide treatment decisions and conducting well-designed clinical trials that provide
evidence to help patients, health professionals and governments make the best possible decisions
about health care.
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